
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   



 
 

 

 

PARISH  NEWSLETTER  12th  DECEMBER  2021 

Parish Priest:  Fr. Stephen Farragher, 094-9630006 / 087-9210305 

Email:  ballyhaunisparish@gmail.com  Parish Office: 094-9630006 

PARISH  WEBSITE:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie 

PARISH  RADIO: 105.2FM  Newsletter on line: Parish website & www.mcnmedia.tv 
Web-cam:  http://www.ballyhaunisparish.ie or www.mcnmedia.tv 

Local Safeguarding Representative (LSR)  Jacinta Flynn, (contact the parish office) 

Emergency numbers: 

Knock:  094-9388100   

Fr. Feeney, Ballinlough:  094-9640155  

Fr. McGuinness, Bekan:  094-9313937 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 10.00am.  Saturday 7.30pm. 
Mary Kelly, Lecarrow 

Joan Flynn, Abbeyquarter 

Kitty & Jack Greally, Drimbane 

Tom Mitchell, Manchester & Irishtown, his parents Tom & Delia & his brother John 

John & Catherine Cunnane & decd. Carrowkeel 

Mike Mulrennan, Bracklaghboy, & decd. of the Mulrennan family, Gurteen 

Decd. Members of Annagh Magazine Society 

Agnes & John Freyne, Clare St. & decd. of the Freyne & Dyer families, & Jim Mulligan, Devlis 

Paddy & Josie Ryan, Hazelhill 

Mary & Patrick Gildea, Johnstown 

Michael & Katie Conroy, Claremorris 

Phil, Peter & Stephen Keogh, Dublin 

Jim & Mary Hopkins, Larganboy 

Fr. Joe Cooney, Ballyhaunis 

Michael Murray & decd. Doctor’s Road 

Anthony Coyne & decd. Leenane 

Freddie O’Brien & decd.  

Clarence, Delia & Joe Grogan, Clare St., Conor Dempsey, & decd. of the Grogan Family,  

Hazelhill 

Decd. of the Lyons family, Skeghard, the Waldron family, Main St. & Máisín Meath, Clare St. 

Gertie Loftus, & decd. 

Decd. of the Finley, Nicholson & Durkan families 

John Mullarkey & decd. Tullaghaune 

Padraic, Agnes & Angela Heaney, Bargarriff 
************************ 

Sunday 19th Dec. 10.00 First Anniversary: Thomas Kelly, Cortoon  

               (also remembering his wife Emily) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MASSES: 

Monday, Tuesday,  

Wednesday, Friday 10.00am. 
 

Saturday Evening Vigil: 7.30pm 
 

Sunday: 10.00am.  12.00 noon 
 

CONFESSIONS: 

Before Saturday Vigil Mass 
 

EUCHARISTIC   

ADORATION 

Friday: 10.30am. - 1.00pm. 
 

BAPTISMS 

Saturdays & Sundays 11.00am. 

Minimum of two weeks’  

notice required.  Contact the 

parish office, 094-9630006, 

for updates due to ongoing 

Covid-19 restrictions. 

 ANNIVERSARY  MASSES  13th  -  19th  DECEMBER  2021 

 

ST.  PATRICK’S  CHURCH,  BALLYHAUNIS 

13th - 19th Dec.  READERS MINISTERS  OF  THE  EUCHARIST 

Monday Jarlath Fahey Marion Regan, Joe Byrne 

Tuesday Tommy Caulfield Lorraine Waldron, Breege Halpin 

Wednesday Martin Fitzmaurice Mary Sykes, Eileen Lynch 

Friday Mary Donnelly Eileen Jordan, Willie Broderick 

Saturday 7.30pm. Pat Curley Laura Brogan, Clare Higgins, Margaret Byrne 

Sunday 10.00am. Orla Phillips Aileen Burke, Geraldine Murphy, Mary Murphy 

Sunday 12.00 Paula Donnellan Eileen Donnellan, Wiktor Siemionkowski,  
Helena Byrne 

Recently Deceased 

We remember in our prayers 

Richard Waldron, Derrymore & formerly Carrowkeel 

Katie Hopkins, Carrick & formerly Island 

Tommy Byrne, New Jersey, USA & formerly Derrymore 

Offertory Collection 

5th December 2021   

€1,550 

CHRISTMAS  MASSES  2021 
Christmas Eve - Friday 24th December; Mass at 10.00am.  

Special Family Mass at 6.00pm. At this Mass we invite families 

to bring along the Baby Jesus from your crib at home to have it 

blessed. 

Christmas Vigil Mass at 9.00pm. 

Christmas Day - Saturday 25th; Masses at 10.00am. & 12 noon 

St. Stephen’s Day -Sunday 26th; Masses at 10.00am. & 12 noon 

The 10.00am. Mass on Christmas Day will be broadcast on Mid 

West Radio. 

CONFESSIONS: A Service of Reconciliation will be held on 

Sunday 19th December at 6.00pm. 

Confessions will also be available from 3.00 - 4.00pm. on  

Christmas Eve. 
***************************** 

All weekday and weekend Masses, and the daily rosary at 9.00pm 

continue to be broadcast on parish radio 105.2FM and streamed on 

the parish webcam: https://www.mcnmedia.tv/camera/st-patricks-

church-ballyhaunis  

The 10 o’clock Mass will be broadcast on Mid West Radio on 

Sunday12th & 19th December and on Christmas Day.  
 

PUBLIC  HEALTH  GUIDELINES  FOR  ATTENDING 

MASS:  For clarity following recent updated Covid guidance, 

Religious Services in Places of Worship are unchanged regarding 

capacity, with all other protective measures in place to ensure  

safety of the congregation, i.e. wearing of masks and hand sanitis-

ing - even if we have received the vaccine. 

Likewise, there are no changes to attendance at funeral services 

however any post funeral service gatherings must comply with 

hospitality rules including no multiple table bookings. 

With regard to wakes in private homes general advice on house-

hold mixing is 3 other households (4 in total) applies.  
Please use the lighters for lighting candles as the hand  

sanitiser is highly flammable. 
 

While the church building and ancillary buildings (toilets and sac-

risty) are sanitised before and after each Mass or ceremony, we 

want to stress that if you manifest any of the symptoms of Covid-

19, if you have any underlying health issues, or feel that you might 

be endangering your health by entering a church building, then we 

encourage you to continue to join us on parish radio 105.2FM or 

on the parish webcam: www.ballyhaunisparish.ie/webcam 
 

In our Gospel today the people ask John the Baptist “What must 

we do?” Perhaps you are seeking advice on what God is asking of 

you too. Why not speak to your Diocesan Vocations Director or 

contact the National Vocations Office, email:  

info@vocations.ie  
 

WEEKLY ENVELOPES: Sincere thanks to all who are returning 

their weekly contributions either by envelope or by direct debit.  

Envelopes can be returned at any of the daily Masses or otherwise 

can be dropped in the letter box of the Parochial House.  If you 

wish to set up a direct debit, the account details are as follows:  

Ballyhaunis Parish Church. BIC: ULSB IE 2D   IBAN:  IE69 

ULSB 9852 7005 5200 31 
 

CHRISTMAS  COLLECTION  ENVELOPES  &  WEEKLY  

BOXES  FOR 2022:  A few boxes remain for collection - we 

would be very grateful if the distributors of envelopes would  

collect them after any of the Masses this weekend. 
 

PARISH  CHRISTMAS  CARDS are available in the sacristy 

this weekend, €6 for a pack of 10. 

BALLYHAUNIS ST. VINCENT  DEPAUL: Sincere thanks to 

all who have returned donation envelopes; these can still be 

placed in the church collection box at Masses during the coming 

week or dropped in at the parish office. SVP Volunteers will also 

gratefully accept donations or you may donate on-line to:    

Account No: 55 855348     BIC: BOFIIE2D 

 IBAN: IE96 BOFI 9037 2855 8553 48 

If you are in need of our help please write to us outlining your 

specific needs at this time.  While funds are limited we do have a 

plentiful supply of food, which can be collected by appointment. 

Your correspondence should be addressed to Ballyhaunis SVP, 

The Friary House, Ballyhaunis, Co. Mayo F35 PF66 
 

CRAFT  STALL: A Sister from St. Elisabeth Convent, Belarus, 

will create a small stall of their crafts in our church on Friday 

17th December at 10.00am. The Sisters provide care for 200 or-

phanage children as well as rehab shelters and workshops for 

homeless men and women, female ex-prisoners and mentally 

challenged women. Your support will be greatly appreciated. 
  

Copies of the Irish Catholic newspaper are available at the back 

of the church. Cost €2.50, please place money in the candelabra. 
 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP meets every Wednes-

day at 11.00am. at the Family Centre, Knock.  All are welcome. 

Further information from Monica Morley on 094-9375320. 
 

MAYNOOTH  CHRISTMAS  CAROL  SERVICE: This year 

three Maynooth College and University choirs will gather for the 

annual carol service: the College Chapel Choir, directed by Dr 

John O’Keeffe; the Schola Gregoriana, led by Dr Darina McCar-

thy; and Maynooth University Chamber Choir, under the direction 

of Dr Michael Dawson. The carol service will be livestreamed 

on  https://maynoothcollege.ie on Wednesday 15th December at 

7:30pm. The service will be led by the President of St Patrick’s 

College, Maynooth, Rev Prof Michael Mullaney.  
 

NBSCCCI Review of Safeguarding Practice in the Archdio-

cese of Tuam:  The National Board for Safeguarding Children 

in the Catholic Church in Ireland (NBSCCCI) has conducted a 

review of safeguarding practice in the Archdiocese of Tuam, and 

its final Report was received on last week.  Archbishop Michael 

Neary has welcomed the findings of the Report and its positive 

assessment of the application of the seven safeguarding stand-

ards right across the Archdiocese.   

To coincide with publishing the Report on the diocesan website, 

Archbishop Neary wishes to thank and congratulate all those 

who have worked tirelessly to bring safeguarding practice in the 

diocese to this high standard.  He thanks everybody who has 

been involved in any way, especially the priests and Local Safe-

guarding Representatives, volunteers and youth workers, parish 

and diocesan personnel, the Diocesan Safeguarding Committee, 

the Diocesan Case Management Committee, the Designated Li-

aison Persons and those who deliver the safeguarding training.  

This, Archbishop Neary believes, has been a truly synodal exer-

cise, and it has been most affirming to see the good work at eve-

ry level being recognised and acknowledged by independent ex-

ternal reviewers.   

The Report is available on the diocesan website https://

www.tuamarchdiocese.org/2021/12/nbsccc-safeguarding-review-

2021/ 
 

 

https://maynoothcollege.ie/live-stream
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